The Licencing Department
Thurrock Council
New Road,

Grays. RM17 65L U8 JUI

Cc Clir. Shane Hebb Date: 5" July 2022
shebb@thurrock.gov.uk

Dear Sir or Madam,

RE: Billet Recreation Ground, Billet Lane, Stanford-Le-Hope.

With reference to the application by Red Room Records Limited for an extension to the permissible
hours for both recorded and live music at the above premises.

We wish to file our objection to the above application on the following grounds.

3.
4.
5,

The above venue has a track record as being an inconsiderate neighbour due to excessively
loud music and inconsiderate customers causing noise and litter.

Loss of amenity: Should the licence be confirmed, this will, as it has in the past, make it
impossible to enjoy resident recreation within surrounding gardens.

Detrimental effect on mental health and wellbeing of residents.

Increase in anti-social behaviour, {as it has in the past}.

Untenable effect on shift workers.

This facility is placed in a highly populated residential area. Sound reverberation off housing
structures causes disturbance throughout the estate. This affects all residents within at least 0.1 mile
from the venue.

We would therefore urge the Licencing Department to refuse the application outright.




